
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – March 9, 2015  
 

Present:    John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Margaret Connors 

      Jennifer Gaudette             

 

Guests:     Road Agent Glover, Moderator James Snyder 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Board will not meet on March 23, 2015 and the Select Board Office will be closed on 

March 24 and March 26. 

 

The Statistical Update Manual is now in the office as prepared by Trumbull and Associates.  Mr. 

Trumbull has completed the review of all town cards between the two systems with no issues. 

 

ROAD AGENT GLOVER shared with the board an email he had received from the State Public 

Works group in regard to the cutting of Bridge Aid.  Apparently Towns that are up for bridge 

work do not have their matching funds available so the State funds are not being used.  They are 

proposing to cut the State Bridge Aid funds in half.  Sugar Hill is not on the list until 2022 but 

could move up the list as our town portion is available.  Margo will follow up with municipal 

and a letter to the representatives on the committee stating why they should continue to fund the 

bridge aid in full. 

 

The board received a request from the State Liquor Commission in regard to an application by 

Polly’s.  The board will reply that there is no problem with the application. 

 

The board discussed the building permit review process and will follow up with Chief Clark for 

clarification on several areas. 

 

The Select Board met with the Moderator JAMES SNYDER to review the warrant and discuss 

Town Meeting preparation. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of March 2, 2015, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a 

motion to adjourn; seconded by MR. STRASSER the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM. The 

next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday March 16, 2015 at the Carolina Crapo 

Building at 5:30pm. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 



 

 

 

 

 


